***********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
August 29, 2010

Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, August 28

   4:00 – Mariellen DeAndrade – 1st Anniversary

Sunday, August 29

   8:00 – Parishioners of Saint John

 10:30 – Nancy Saya – 9th Anniversary

Saturday, September 4
    4:00 – Parishioners of Saint John

Sunday, September 5
    8:00 – Robert Flood – 1st Anniversary

  10:30 – David F. Payton – 10th Anniversary
CCD News
CCD registrations are due now! The deadline for registering was August 1st.  Many classes are already full.  The CCD office is open Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you are unable to pay the full amount, we do offer payment plans.  Please call the CCD office at 508-378-1521 for more information.

We are in need of help for the following: 

Tuesday 4:30 – 5:30              Thursday 4:30 - 5:30
Gr 2 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 1 – (2)Teachers & Aide

Gr 3 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 2 – (2) Aides
Gr 4 – Teacher & Aide                Gr 3 – (2)Teachers & Aide
Gr 5 – (2)Teachers & Aides        Gr 4 – (2)Teachers & Aide

                                                     Gr 5- Teacher & Aide Wednesday 4:30 – 5:30        Thursday 6:00 – 7:00   
Gr 1 – Teacher & (2)Aides          Gr 7 – (3) Teachers
Gr 2 – (2) Aides                           Gr 8 – (2) Teachers

Gr 3 – (2)Teachers & Aides      Saturday 9:00 -10:00
Gr 4 – Aide                                 Gr 3 – Teacher & Aide

Gr 5 – Teacher & Aide               Gr 6 – Teacher & Aide
Wednesday 6:00 – 7:00         
Gr 6 – Teacher & Aide              Sunday 6:00 – 7:00
Wednesday 7:15 - 8:15           Grade 9 – (4) Teachers
Grade 7 - Teacher 
As you can see we need many teachers and aides.  Please consider sharing your time and talent with the children of our parish.

If you would like to teach or help out in any way, please call Lorraine or Nancy at 508-378-1521.
Our Shared Treasure

August 22, 2010 Collection:  $4,694.00
Home Missions: $955.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
There will be a second collection next week for Rectory Maintenance. 
Mark your calendars!

On Sunday, September 12th we will be returning to our regular Sunday Mass schedule of 8:00, 9:30 & 11:30.

St. Vincent de Paul

This week the pantry served 32 households with the food our parishioners provide. Of that number, 4 were new clients.
Unfortunately, we are running low on a number of items because of the demand. 
If you are able to help, we would appreciate: peanut butter, baked beans, spaghetti sauce, and baking mixes (cake, brownies, etc.)
Thank you for your support and prayers.
Back to School Giving Tree

If you took a tag, please bring the gift cards and place them in the basket in front of the altar next week so we can get them to the families in time for shopping while the sales last. Remember to write the $ amount on the card. Thank you!  If you know a family that needs our help for “back to school” expenses, please call Lorraine @ 508-378-1521.
Church Cleaning Help is needed

There are several teams of dedicated parishioners who come in to clean the upper church. Could you give just two and a half hours of your time once a month to clean the church? If you can, please call us at the 508-378-4207 or email us at stjohnebridge@comcast.net.
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Ultreya News

Our first Ultreya for those in the Bridgewaters who have lived the Cursillo weekend will be Friday evening, September 17th at 7:00 pm at St. Basil’s chapel. Please plan to join us – also check out our new web site: 
www.Ultreya.homestead.com
ARE YOU INTERESTED IN BECOMING CATHOLIC?

Maybe you have found yourself drawn to the Church, and the sacraments. Maybe you were baptized in the Catholic Church but never made your First Communion or were never Confirmed, or maybe you know someone who is interested in becoming a Catholic.  Our rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) might be just what you are looking for. The program is designed to help you grow in your knowledge and love of Jesus Christ and His Church. We will be starting this year’s program in September which will culminate at next year’s Easter Vigil. Our program meets on Monday evenings and is run by Tom Phaneuf and Steve Colburn. If you have any questions or are interested, please call Fr. Wally
Volunteers needed
The Catholic Pastoral Care Office of Brockton Hospital invites you to become part of the
Catholic Pastoral Visitors Program.  They minister to the sick through prayer, visitation 
and/or the offering of daily Eucharist. The chill of sickness can often be a challenge for 
patients and their families.  Your presence incarnates the warmth of Christ and the
care of the local parish community.   Please consider joining in this ministry. 
Please contact   Sister Barbara at 508-941-7000, ext. 2550.

Retrouvaille …A Marriage Lifeline

Rediscover a loving marriage with a Retrouvaille (pronounced re-tro-vy) weekend.  If your marriage is tearing the two of you apart, if there is little or no meaningful communication, if you are considering separation or divorce, we believe that Retrouvaille can help you. The next renewal weekend will be held on September 24-26.  To register or for more information, visit www.HelpOurMarriage.com or call 800-470-2230

Dear Friends,

By the time that you read this letter Fr. Moses will have returned to his parish in Ghana.  I know that I speak for everyone when I thank him for his dedicated ministry among us this summer.  Thanks Father Moses!

Now that the summer is just about over and school is about to start, I would ask those parents who have not registered their children for CCD to do so ASAP.  The registration process ended in May.  Parents who have not registered should understand that they may not get the day and time that is convenient for them at this late date.  We will do our best to accommodate you, but in some cases we may not be able to accommodate you. Because our teaching space is very limited and noisy, our classes are limited to 10 students only.  This is the policy that Mrs. Hopgood has set and I completely agree with it.  

All children who attend the public schools in town or in another town in grades 1-8 should be registered and should attend CCD on a regular basis.  No child will be excused from CCD class to be home schooled. All young people in grades 9 and 10 should be registered and should be attending CCD classes for the Confirmation program; this includes Catholic High School students.  Students who have not attended CCD in grade 9 must complete that grade level before they can be enrolled in grades 10.

The parish should be proud of our Religious Education program as it is a good program.  With your co-operation it will continue to be so.

God bless,

Fr. Wally   

From Fr. Moses:

May I, once more, express my sincere thanks to you all for your many gifts, cards and your many kindnesses to me during my stay in East Bridgewater.  Please remember me in your prayers, as I will keep you in mine.







